14 November 2010


UPDATED INFO ON 2007 AMENDED TAX RETURN

Fellow WAL-DAL Retired Pilots:

I recently received additional support from the IRS on the victory that I got on my 2007 amended return and that hopefully you will also receive.

Attached is a letter from the supervisor of the IRS agent that gave me a favorable ruling on the 2007 amended return.  The supervisor also blessed his decision.  This should help us all.

I also received a letter from the IRS that says I should receive the $5,163.00 check within 2-3 weeks.  My accountant, Bill Whalen, has now filed on my behalf for a return of the FICA and Medicare taken out - $2,665.00.  This should be a “slam dunk” because the IRS has agreed not to treat the DAL stock sale as “wages.”  Most pilots will probably get more back than I.

HISTORICAL REFRESHER NOTE:

When we retirees lost our medical program (it would have been a tax free event if not lost) during DAL’s bankruptcy in 2007, we were issued DAL stock in the new company in lieu of the loss of our medical – DAL treated the stock sale income on our 2007 W-2 as “Wages” if we sold the stock back 
in 2007.

My accountant and I filed an Amended 2007 tax return and after a 2 ½ year battle was awarded a favorable decision by the IRS – the stock sale income was changed from “Wages” to “Capital Gains”

It appears that I am the only one to challenge the IRS on this issue (that I am aware of).  My favorable decision from the IRS should help all other DAL retired pilots, who sold their stock in 2007, receive a similar ruling.  Please be advised that there are many variables in each individual status, so your results could vary from mine.

QUESTION AND ANSWER:

QUESTION:  Can I have more information about your 2007 filing because my accountant needs more direction in order to file my amended return.

ANSWER:  I am not an accountant and it would be ill advised for me to give tax preparation advice.  Also, I did not attend any of the multiple meetings my accountant had with the IRS agent.  Additionally, some individual pilots’ tax advisors have contacted my accountant requesting information on procedures in dealing with the IRS on this issue.  My accountant will not give information.  He feels he worked 2 ½ years on this issue and many years as an IRS agent; therefore, it is his proprietary information.  I do not judge his stance on this issue and I have no leverage to get him to change his decision on this matter.  My relationship over the past 20+ years has been strictly “accountant/client” except for some social/business lunches.  He has certainly done a great job for me and is in an ideal position to get a positive award for other DAL pilots.  His original letter is attached.

Please be advised that I am still here to answer any further questions.  Please let all your fellow pilot friends (retired) know how they can possibly get thousands of dollars back from the IRS – as I feel that there has been millions of dollars wrongfully taken from us as a group.

Jim Munton
WAL/DAL Retired Pilot
1132 Shady Run Terrace
Henderson, NV 89011
702-496-6622
jwmunton@hotmail.com  
